Dear Third Grade Parents,
In case you haven’t heard, our class has decided to call ourselves ‘Awesome Squad’, and because you are a de facto member of awesome squad, I will address my letters as such from now on.
Our class is growing into a loving and focused community of students.  I am starting to implement more peer driven instruction and students are conferring about what they are learning and challenging each other’s ideas in positive ways.  

This last week has focused on teaching some students remedial math, conducting language arts and math assessments and teaching students the skills they will need to be independent in their literacy circles.

This week and next I will consistently send home practice worksheets for literary circles.  It’s important that students practice and 
re-practice using the worksheets to enrich their reading.  The practice will allow them to learn independently during times I am conducting small group instruction.  This last week I only required students to fill out a portion of the worksheet.  Now I would like it all to be completed.

We are still focused on making sure that every third grader has mastered the concepts in math they should have learned last year.  Because of this, students who are on grade level many not receive math homework next week.  If you want additional homework please let me know.  I will send home a math assessment test your child took last week.  It will give you an idea of what they need to know to successfully master the 4th grade curriculum this year.  As their teacher, it is my responsibility to conduct academic intervention and bring all students up to grade level.  I promise to do this.

Students have also been learning to care for our reef system.  We’re in the process of applying for grants and looking for corporate sponsors.  If you would like to help us please let us know.  I don’t want you to feel responsible for donating money but you could help us spread the word by writing letters to possible donors.

I’ve been busy setting up the room and creating curriculum but during my free time this weekend I will work on our class website.  Soon all of our curriculum and our daily learning schedule will be available to you are our website.

I’ve worked with kids all of my adult life and so far this class has been one of the most caring, joyful and focused group of kids I’ve ever worked with.  I’m feel privileged to work with all of them and every day I’m excited to wake up at 5am and come to work.  Please know I will continue to try my very best to cater to the needs of our class.  

Enjoy your long weekend,

Brandon Rutherford

